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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure Play and Culture 

Congratulations to our girls’ football team who won the Central  
Warwickshire finals on Monday, beating Newburgh Primary School 

2:0 at home.  The girls are now through to the county finals!   
 

Both Mr Lee and our visitors from Newburgh praised the team’s     
behaviour both on and off the pitch. All the adults were impressed by 
the respectful attitude displayed by the girls and their absolute focus 

on following the rules of the game. 
 

Well done girls!  We are very proud of your hard work 
and team spirit.  Good luck for the county finals. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


 

 

 

On Tuesday, our Arts’ Ambassadors     
visited Warwick Arts’  Centre.  Their task 
was to begin planning the SPLAT! Arts’ 

festival due to be held in Jephson Gardens 
in July 2019.  Pupils were treated to a 

tour of the venue and met key members of 
staff from the marketing, finance,        

programming and front of house depart-
ments. They explained the skills our     

Ambassadors will need to organise the      
festival and helped pupils decide which 

role they would like to take on in 
the planning process.  Our            

Ambassadors were then challenged 
to make draft plans for the      

festival, working to a specific 
budget.  The children really      

enjoyed working with pupils from 
other schools and were an abso-
lute  credit to Sydenham.  Well 

done everyone! 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure Play and Culture 



 

 

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 

On Wednesday, we hosted a fantastic Science Challenge Day.  This was led by Science     
advisor Linda Atherton and was attended by pupils from Sydenham, St Margaret’s Junior 
School and Shrubland Street Primary School. The theme of the event was “Evolution” and 
pupils were challenged to work as palaentologists discovering a new species of dinosaur! 

 

The children participated in a dig to discover dinosaur bones which they carefully pieced   
together.  They also studied fossils, teeth, dinosaur books and dinosaur models to help them 
visualise what this dinosaur would have looked like in real life. 

 

Pupils needed to use a range of science investigation skills in order to be successful and had 
to present their findings to others at the end of the day. What brilliant learning! 





 







What parents / carers thought... 

It was nice to share reading 

in a fun way. 

I loved seeing my son  

enjoying his reading. He was very 

excited to get to the next book. 

I enjoyed seeing how the chil-

dren enjoy the books away 

from their classroom activities. 

More workshops like this 

would be great. 

It was nice to be involved in my 

son’s learning. 

It was a very good idea. She was in-

terested in the stories and got in-

volved. 

Tips on ideal books to read 

at home would be useful. 

It was lovely to be able to join 

in and see my daughter interact 

with her friends. 

I know that I could speak to my 

son’s teacher if I needed more 

information about reading. 

My daughter enjoyed reading the 

books with her baby brother. 

My son wanted to stay long-

er and read more books. 

It’s always a joy to read and spend 

time at school with our children. 

I think a lot of effort went into 

setting up the activities. It was a 

welcoming atmosphere. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

The PTA are holding a jumble sale on Saturday 17th November  from 10.00am—
12.00pm.  We will be collecting donations after half-term if you are having a clear 
out.  We would welcome good quality clothing, bric-a-brac, toys, games and books.  
Thank you in anticipation of your support. 



 

 

 

Please remember to pick your child up on time from Butterflies as the club closes at 5.30pm.  If you 
know you are running late, a phone call to the school office would be appreciated. 
 

Please note that, if you have booked your child in for the first hour at Butterflies and are           
repeatedly late for collection, you will be charged the full amount for a second session. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

A big thank you to our friends from the Leamington Gurdwara who have been kindly supplying 
Breakfast Club with free cereals, milk and bread for the past few terms.  These donations have been 
very much appreciated.  The Gurwara are no longer able to donate as their supplies are needed 
elsewhere but thank you very much to the Sikh community for their generosity. 

As you are aware, headlice are a problem in all primary schools.  If you notice that your child has 
louse eggs (nits) or adult lice, please treat IMMEDIATELY to prevent other children from becoming 
infested. 
 

Please note that you can effectively treat headlice with the “wet comb method” and do not need 
to buy expensive shampoos (see the NHS leaflet on the next two pages.)  You cannot get rid of 
headlice with only one treatment and will need to repeatedly use the wet comb method for      
approximately two weeks to ensure your child is clear of eggs or lice. 
 

The only way to completely eliminate headlice from school is for all parents/carers to take immedi-
ate action when they notice a problem so we encourage the whole of our school community to 
work together.  Thank you. 

 

 

We will be fund raising for Children In Need after the half-term holiday.  A letter will be sent out in 
the near future giving more information. 





 





 

 

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: 
Article 3 (Best Interests of the Child.) 

Well done to Y4 KJ and Y6 KC who had the  
highest attendance at school this week with a 

brilliant 99% 

Attendance for other classes this week was as follows: 

Please note that our school attendance         
target  is 97%.   

Y3 JM  98% 

YR AH  97% 

YR RK  97% 

Y2 AP  97% 

Y2 KG  97% 

Y4 CD  97% 

Y6 JB  96% 

Y1 JL  96% 

Y3 AH  96% 

Y5 CB  96% 

Y5 JvS  94% 

Y1 EL  92% 

The minimum acceptable attendance, as       
stipulated by Warwickshire Local Authority, is 

95%.   

Low attendance results in poorer educational 
progress and attainment. 

javascript:doPop('/med/P124188.jpg',400,194,0);


 

Please note that diary dates are correct at the time of publication but they are subject to change, 
sometimes at short notice, due to matters beyond our control. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Half-term holiday from Monday 29th October—Friday 2nd November 2018 

Monday 5th November 2018  Children return to school. 
 

Monday 5th November 2018  Y6 Warwick District Council visit. 
 

Wednesday 7th November 2018  Y4 National Grid Science workshop. 
 

Friday 9th November 2018   Y5 CB perform “The Armed Man” at Warwick Arts’  

       Centre—more information soon. 
 

Monday 12th November 2018  Y3 JM Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall –Y3 

       JM parents/carers are invited to attend. 
 

Tuesday 13th November 2018  Y3 AH Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall –Y3 

       AH parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Saturday 17th November 2018  PTA Jumble sale, 10.00am—12.00pm. 
 

Week beginning Monday 19th   Language of the Week—Hungarian. 

November 2018 
 

Tuesday 20th November 2018  Open morning for prospective Reception parents  
       2019/20 
 

Friday 23rd November 2018   School closed for staff training (INSET) - Talk for  

       Writing training, led by Pie Corbett. 
 

Monday 26th November 2018  School closed for staff training (INSET) - Child  

       Protection training, led by Adrian Over. 
 

Wednesday 28th November 2018  Parent’s Evening for Y1—6 from 3.30—7.00pm. 

 

Thursday 29th November 2018  Parent’s Evening for Y1—6 from 3.30—5.30pm. 
 

Monday 3rd December 2018  Christmas Crafternoon for Reception families. 
 

Wednesday 5th December 2018  Y2 Christmas show at 9.30am. 

 



Wednesday 5th—Friday 7th    Y6 residential visit to Marle Hall, Wales. 

December 2018 
 

Monday 10th—Wednesday 12th    PTA Present Wrap Room 

December 2018 

Wednesday 12th December 2018   Y1 Christmas show at 9.30am. 
 

Thursday 13th December 2018   Flu immunisation for pupils in YR—5. 
 

Thursday 13th December 2018   Reception, Y1 and Y2 visit to Warwick  

        Arts’ Centre to see “Wilde Creatures” (1.30pm 
        performance.) 
 

Friday 14th December 2018    Y5 and Y6 visit to The Birmingham  

        Repertoty Theatre to see “The Wizard of Oz.” 
 

Monday 17th December 2018   Christmas luch and Christmas jumper day. 
 

Tuesday 18th December 2018   KS1 Christmas parties (PM.) 
 

Wednesday 19th December 2018   KS2 Christmas parties (PM.) 
 

Wednesday 19th December 2018   Reception Nativity at 9.30am. 
 

Thursday 20th December 2018   Y3/4 carol concert at 2.15pm 
 

Friday 21st December 2018    Y5/6 carol  concert at 9.30am. 
 

Friday 21st December 2018    Break up for the Christmas holiday. 

 

Christmas holiday from Monday 24th December 2018  to Friday 4th January 2019 

(Children return to school on Tuesday 8th January 2019.) 

Please note that school is closed for staff training (INSET) on Monday 7th  

January 2019 - online training on health and safety, forced marriage and honour 
based  violence, female genital mutilation and safeguarding. 

 

 

 

 



 

Have a fantastic half-term! 

Best wishes from Miss Glenny and Miss Challand 

 

 


